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Accept bid of Kodiak Pacific Construction for the SE 136t11 A venue from 
SE Powell Blvd. to SE Division St. Sidewalk Infill Project for 
$921,129.00 (Procurement Repo1i ·-Biel No. 117105) 

Christine Moody, Chief Procurement Officer f\ \. \ 
503-823-1095 \_}\"\ 
Christine Moody, Chief Procurement Officer 

Purpose of proposed legislation and background information: 
Authorize the Chief Procurement Officer to execute the construction contract for the SE 136th 
Avenue from SE Powell Blvd. to SE Division St. Sidewalk Infill Project. The construction cost 
based on bids received is $921,129.00. 

In 2012, the Portland Bureau of Transportation (PBOT) began work to identify, design and 
construct sidewalk infill on busier streets carrying transit in East Portland. PBOT prioritized the 
sidewalk infill projects in East Portland based on the East P01iland in Motion Five-Year 
Implementation Strategy for Active Transportation adopted by City Council on April 18, 2012. 
The SE 136111 Avenue project involves the construction of grading, drainage and paving 
improvements along SE 136th Avenue between SE Powell Blvd. and SE Division St. 

Ordinance No. 186501 was approved by City Council on March 19, 2014 authorizing the Chief 
Procurement Officer to issue a competitive solicitation for the SE Powell Blvd. to SE Division 
St. Sidewalk Infill Project on behalf of the Bureau of Transportation. 

This legislation does not change existing City policy. 

Financial and budgetary impacts: 
Based on bids received, PBOT anticipates the construction contract cost to be $921,129.00. The 
engineer's estimate for this project was $1,146,099.00 and the confidence level was Medium. 
Funds are available in PBOT's FY 2015 Budget, WBS Element T00394. 

No present positions will be created, eliminated or re-classified as a result of this legislation. 

Community impacts and community involvement: 
The construction contracting community, including contractors certified with the State of Oregon 
as minority, women, and emerging small businesses became involved when the public notice 
was posted on the City's Online Procurement System on August 11, 2014. 

Potential bidders were able to review the competitive solicitation, attend a pre-bid meeting, ask 
questions, provide comments and submit a bid in response to the Invitation to Biel (ITB). Bids 
received resulted in the award of the construction contract. Procurement Services managed the 
procurement process. No protests were received. 

No known persons or groups will be testifying. 
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